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Thank you all for your support. The OMEG conference is progressing smoothly, but the
schedule has been somewhat delayed. We need to accelerate our work and apologize for
any inconvenience this may cause.

Upon IAC's recommendation and your applications, we have collected 67 invited reports
and 42 oral reports from 40 countries and regions. Invitations have been sent to these
reporters, and most of them can attend the conference, although some may not be able
to participate due to scheduling conflicts.

Therefore, those who are interested in the OMEG conference can still apply to participate.
We anticipate there will be space for about 10 oral reports at the conference. We will
select further oral reports from the registrants. Meanwhile, for those who cannot arrange
oral reports, we will allocate poster time to share their achievements at the conference.
Therefore, we have extended the deadline for submitting abstracts to July 31. If you
submit the registration fee before August 15, it will be discounted to 300 USD; after that
and on-site submission, the registration fee will be 400 USD. Guests and students who
are feeling financial difficulty can contact the conference for financial assistance, and we
will decide whether to sponsor based on the specific situation.

Representatives from Asia-Pacific countries and regions interested in hosting the next
conference, please contact me in time. During the conference, an IAC meeting will be
held to determine the country and region for the next meeting.

We have arranged for a full-day visit to the Jinping Underground Laboratory and the JUNA
Astrophysical Platform on September 13 after the conference. After that, for guests
interested in traveling in Sichuan, we will arrange for a travel agency to contact you.

WeChat payment is very common in China. At the start of the conference, we will arrange
for WeChat installation and transfer services, making it easier for everyone to try out in
China.

Considering that many guests need time and invitation letters to apply for a Chinese visa,
please contact the conference as soon as possible to facilitate timely processing.

If any guests need further assistance, such as needing to avoid certain time slots for their
report, please feel free to contact the conference organizer. We also welcome your
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valuable suggestions and comments on improving the organization of the conference.

For detailed information about the conference, please refer to the second round of
announcements, the conference poster, and the conference website:
https://indico.impcas.ac.cn/event/54/

We look forward to seeing you in Chengdu and Jinping in the golden September!

OMEG Local organizing Committee, Chairman Weiping Liu

Contacts

® \Web: https://indico.impcas.ac.cn/event/54/
® E-mail: OMEG2024@sustech.edu.cn
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